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STATE OF GEORGIA
headquarters, 2d battalion 121st infantry
456 some other street
forsyth ga  31235-6789


NGGA-XYZ-C		1 April 2021


MEMORANDUM THRU

Commander, Company A, 2d Battalion 121st Infantry, 123 Any Street, Griffin, GA  31234-1234
Commander, 2d Battalion 121st Infantry, 456 Some Other Street, Forsyth, GA  31235-6789

FOR Deputy Chief of Staff/ BDE/BN Commander, 48th Infantry Brigade Combat Team, 789 Yet Another Street, Macon, GA  31236-8910

SUBJECT:  Recommendation to Award the Georgia Meritorious Service Medal


1. Recipient:  Chief Warrant Officer Three Matthew Hanson, Company A, 2d Battalion 121st Infantry, Griffin, GA  31234-1234.
2. Period of award:  5 March 2016 to 31 August 2020.
3. Civilian employer or unit to contact for presentation, including contact name and phone:  Delta Airlines, Mr. Ricky Scaggs, (678) 555-1234.
4. Proposed citation:  For exceptionally meritorious service throughout 25 years of outstanding service, culminating as G-1 Project Officer.  Chief Warrant Officer Three Matthew Hanson was the bees' knees, exceeding all expectations, despite his many shortcomings.  Significantly, he figured out that there is only one “s” in Joint Force Headquarters, that there is no “r” in “3d ID,” and how to use the Oxford comma.  His human resources skills were a source of constant amazement for those of us fortunate to stand in his shadow.  These accomplishments, in keeping with the finest traditions of military service, reflect great credit upon himself, the Georgia Department of Defense, and the state of Georgia.
5. A detailed narrative is enclosed.
6. I can be reached at (404) 555-1234 or lieutenant.hardcharger.mil@mail.mil.



Encl	HARD CHARGER
as	1LT, IN, GAARNG
	Platoon Leader

NARRATIVE
Chief Warrant Officer Three Matthew Hanson
Georgia Meritorious Service Medal


Focus each paragraph on a specific achievement.  For retirement awards, do not make a list of duty positions [[such as: "…and then, in 2014, he was assigned as the commander…Next, in the spring of 2016, he was assigned as the director…"]].  That's what the Record Brief is for.  Do not discuss anything outside of the 10-year limit; full career length is mentioned only once, in the first sentence of the citation.  Spell zero to nine; write 10 and above.  Do not use acronyms or abbreviations (or at least spell it out the first time).  Do not mention anything previously awarded.  You can mention combat tours; do not discuss details of combat operations.

In the first paragraph, at the first mention of the recipient, spell out full rank and first and last name (no middle initial).  Like so:  Chief Warrant Officer Three Matthew Hanson is an impeccable strategic and operational expert, and was declared one of the best task force operations officers while deployed to Yemen.  He demonstrated unmatched leadership skills, superior planning skills, consummate technical proficiency, and lethal tactical prowess as a mechanized infantry task force operations officer in combat.  As the planner for Operation LOYAL SERPENT, he developed the scheme of maneuver and coordinated the attack aviation, engineer, and fixed-wing refueling support for the largest combat air assault mission in the history of the world [remember not to re-use any previous award material; make sure this last sentence wasn't on his Bronze Star Medal from theater].

Every time after the first time, spell out full rank but only use last name.  Like so:  Chief Warrant Officer Three Hanson knew the rules of unit naming conventions, such as those described in Army Regulation 220-5, paragraph 2-3d(2)(c).  He, therefore, understood that, when writing the names of units ending in the numeral 2 or the numeral 3, he should only follow those numerals with the letter "d," not "nd" or "rd," respectively.  For example: just like the All Americans are the 82d Airborne, so, too, the Marne Division is the 3d Infantry Division.  Other proper unit names include:  "2d Battalion 121st Infantry Regiment" or "2d Bn 121st IN."  It is not "1-121 IN Bn," because the "Bn" goes with the "1," not with the "121."  Also:  It is "Company A, 148th Brigade Support Battalion" or "Co A 148 BSB."  It is not "Alpha Company" or "A Co."

Chief Warrant Officer Three Hanson also understood the value of commas, specifically for their ability to help set off phrases within a sentence.  [See what I did, there?]  He also loved the Oxford comma.  He knew that its use in a list always aids in clarity and brevity, helps bind the sentence together, and lends an air of professionalism to the quality of the writing.  [Like so.]

Do not add a closing paragraph with fluffy superlatives.  Let the achievements speak for themselves.  Likewise, do not close out the narrative by saying [["…it is therefore our honor to recommend…"]] or that the Soldier [["…is clearly deserving of this award…"]].  Those are judgments for the approving official to discern, based on the quality of your narrative.
Enclosure 1, page 1
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